
Daniel Collins, NC Psychology Board
895 State Farm Road, Suite 101 SEF 2 3 ?An

Boone, NC 28607

Bill Brandhorst, Psy.D.
1245 Camp Road

Salisbury, NC 28147

Re: Proposed Rule change Under 21 NcAc s4.2l.o4 (continuing Education)

September 16,2OI9

Dear Mr. Collins:

I am writing in regards to the proposed amendment that would change the number of hours of
continuing education credits a psychologist must earn in each biennial renewal period from 18 hours to
24 hours. I would like to go on record as opposing such a change as I believe it would place an undue
financial burden on many of us that are practicing in fields where our earning potential is not as great as
some other professions.

I recallwhen North Carolina did not have a continuing education requirement. When the psychology

Board added an L8-hour requirement it justified it by saying that it would place a minimal burden on
psychologists compared to other states. I believe that to increase this number would go against the
Psychology Board's own commitment to North Carolina's psychologists. Additionally, I have to take
vacation time from my job to attend trainings which also causes an undue burden.

Sincerely,

/lL" /*,->-
' Bill Brandhorst, Psy.D.


